SPWG Report to ROS

January 15th, 2004

SPWG would like to formally express appreciation to Cory Allen for his outstanding leadership during a very eventful 2003.

SPWG nominees for 2004 are Jack Dahnke-Chair and Mehrdad Vatani-Vice Chair. 

SPWG last met November 17th and 18th, 2003.

An ad hoc group comprised of members representing the SPWG and the OGRTF of the OWG will be formed to review proposed changes to the automatic underfrequency firm load shed requirements in section 2.9.1. Mark Chronister has volunteered to represent the SPWG on this group.

SPWG continues to develop collection of the underfrequency firm load shed relay information. 

Pass 4 of the future year short circuit cases for 2003 (04 – 07) are being reviewed. Comments are due to ERCOT by January 16th and the cases should be posted the following week.

Current year (2004) short circuit data is due to ERCOT by January 16th.

SPWG members have agreed that the present work environment better supports compilation of the future short circuit databases starting in April rather than late summer. Modification of the SPWG Procedures will be required to reflect the different schedule and should be ready for ROS consideration after the February SPWG meeting.

Next SPWG meeting is scheduled for February 26th and 27th.

Jack Dahnke

SPWG Member

